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 State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations 

Public Utilities Commission 

 

Minutes of Open Meeting Held on July 11, 2019  

 

An Open Meeting of the Public Utilities Commission was held on Thursday, July 11, 2019 

at 10:00 A.M. in Hearing Room A, 89 Jefferson Boulevard, Warwick, Rhode Island to 

discuss, deliberate and/or vote on the following dockets.   

 

Present:   Chairperson Margaret Curran, Commissioner Marion Gold, Commissioner 

Abigail Anthony, Cynthia Wilson Frias and Luly Massaro.      

 

I. Chairperson Curran called the Open Meeting to order at 10:07 A.M.  A quorum was 

present. 

   

II. Docket No. 4951 – Redwood Realty II, LLC applied for eligibility certification 

of the Redwood Realty Solar generation unit, a .22 MW AC solar facility located 

in Cumberland, Rhode Island, as a New Renewable Energy Resource.  After 

review, Chairperson Curran moved to grant conditional approval with the 

requirement the applicant submit documentation verifying commercial operation 

date and assignment of NEPOOL GIS Id number as recommended by PUC 

Consultant.  Commissioner Anthony seconded the motion and the motion 

unanimously passed.  Vote 3-0. 

     

III. Docket No. 4892 – The Narragansett Electric Co. d/b/a National Grid’s 

submitted on June 20, 2019, a request for approval of (17) projects comprising of 

Commercial-Scale Solar, Large-Scale Solar, Wind, Community Remote 

Distributed Generation Commercial Solar, Community Remote Large Solar and 

Hydropower projects that have been awarded Certificate of Eligibility (COEs) in 

the Company’s First 2019 Renewable Energy Growth Program Open Enrollment 

Report.  After review, Chairperson Curran moved to approve the projects selected 

by National Grid.   Commissioner Gold seconded the motion and the motion 

unanimously passed.  Vote 3-0.   

 

IV. Docket Nos 4890 & 4898 – Narragansett Bay Commission submitted on June 28, 

2019, its compliance filing, revised Tariffs, Terms and Conditions approved by 

the PUC in Docket 4898 on June 12 (relating to the frequency of its billing for 

consumption charges) and rate schedules that correlate to the Amended 

Settlement approved by the PUC in Docket 4890 on June 17.  Finding that the 

tariffs to be compliance, Chairperson Curran moved to approve the compliance 

filing.  Commissioner Anthony seconded the motion and the motion unanimously 

passed.  Vote 3-0.   

 

V. There being no further business to discuss, Chairperson Curran moved to adjourn the 

Open Meeting at 10:16 A.M.  A web video of the Open Meeting discussion can be 

accessed at http://www.ustream.tv/channel/WqQyXw296dg.   

 


